November 18, 1940 Bartlesville, Okla. 817 Dewey Ave.

Dear Doctor Allen:

It was quite a thrill to receive your letter asking me to be on the Alumni Squad in a game against the Varsity on November 26th, but I am very sorry that I will be unable to be there. Our Phillips team is leaving Bartlesville on November 19th for a trip back East, and will not return until December 6th. We are playing a game in Madison Square Garden on November 25th against the Ohrbach's team.

Doc, it would be great to get with the old gang again. Tell Mit, Kap, Ray and the other boys to take it easy on your Varsity and also to sink a long one for me.

Best of luck to you and your boys for a most successful season. (Best the Rese out of O.O.)

Respectfully yours,

trade Prade

P.S. Regards to Mrs. Allen and the family from Felice and myself.